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P2/3 Newsletter
September 2017

Dear parents/carers,

A very warm welcome to P2/3.
I hope you all had a lovely summer and feel rested for the coming academic year. 

The following information will be helpful for the school year 2017/2018. Please don’t hesitate if you wish to speak to me on any matter regarding your child’s education and/or well-being.



Important Dates 

                Wednesday 13th September: Forest Schools 
                Friday 29th September: P2/3 Sharing Assembly 

        Tuesday 3rd October: Parents Evening 
                Wednesday 4th October: Parents Evening 

                Wednesday 11th October: Forest Schools
Specialists

This term the children will have the following specialists: 

Monday: French

Tuesday: Art 

Thursday: P.E 

Topic  “Minibeasts”.
This term we will be learning about minibeasts. We will be learning minibeasts, their habitats and the food chain. As part of our topic the children had great fun learning about minibeasts and their habitats on their trip to Techfest. The children will also be taking part in two Forest School workshops, more information will follow regarding these sessions. 
Homework
Homework is an important part of a child’s education. Please ensure your child is able to do their best at home and, once completed, parents/carers please check and initial all work once finished. Handing work in on time is very important. 

A Maths activity will be given each Monday and returned to school on the Friday. A number line or number square will be provided for your child to keep at home. This will be useful for any numeracy homework.
Spelling words and a spelling activity will be given each Monday to be completed in the homework jotter and to be returned to school by a Friday.  Each week your child has a new sound a Phoneme Maker with instructions will be sent home. These are to be kept at home to continually revise the sound. 
If necessary, you may want to cover the homework book, keeping it in good condition. 
Occasionally, I will ask the class to complete a homework challenge which will be related to their topic. The children will be given a longer period of time to complete this task and it will be noted in their homework diary with the due date. 

Maths 

During this term the children’s maths focus will be addition to twenty for the primary two children and place value for the primary three children. We will also be doing mental maths daily. Continuing to discuss the learning in maths and playing maths games at home will benefit your child’s learning. 

Literacy 

Where possible, we will be using our topic to create opportunities for imaginative writing and learning to write leaflets. We will be continuing to work on our sounds and blends in spelling. 
Reading
At the start of a new school year, I will ensure your child is reading a book suitable for their level of ability and interest. Please share this reading with your child by listening to them, helping them understand the text and any new words he/she comes across.
Please check the reading record to see when your child will next read in class. 
Once reading homework is complete, please sign your initials on the homework diary and, if you have any comments, please write them in the space provided.
Tips on spelling.
Using 'Look, say, cover, write and check' can help your child to remember how to spell words that you find difficult. Look at the shape of the word. Can you see any patterns or groups of letters that go together? Are there any words within words? Say the words carefully and slowly to yourself. Try to listen for the sounds in the words. Cover the word. Try to picture the word in your mind, closing your eyes might help you to do this.
Say the word to yourself again and then write the word down. Check to see if it is correct. If the word isn't quite right, don't worry, try again. It can sometimes take a few attempts to get it right.
Parent Helpers 

If any parents would like to help out in class with activities on a Thursday afternoon or are able to volunteer to get involved with the learning in the classroom please let me know when you are available. Your help is much appreciated. 
P.E.
Gym kits should stay in school for all P.E. activities throughout the week. A gym kit should include a change of t-shirt, shorts and trainers. Please ensure your child’s clothing is clearly labelled. Thanks.

Snack
At Drumoak School, we encourage all children to eat and drink healthily. Pupils are encouraged to bring a healthy snack. Every day each child has a piece of fresh fruit or veg for snack they earn a healthy snack point and if as a class we reach our Healthy Snack Target we are awarded a Golden Apple in assembly. 
Water bottles
Children are encouraged to bring water bottles to school and keep them in class to drink throughout the day. Please ensure the water bottle is filled before coming to school. Once in school, bottles can be refilled from the nearby water fountain. 
If your child is experiencing problems in school, please let me know.
Many thanks for your co-operation.
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I look forward to working with you and your children,

R. Hutcheon 
ER
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